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THE BIG PERFORMANCE AT THE O2  

At the beginning of the 
year, the Old Palace school 

choir set themselves the 
incredible task of perform-

ing in front of thousands 
and thousands of people at 

the 02 Arena for the annual 
Young Voices concert. After 

months of hard work, practice and such amazing enthusiasm 

from the children, they were 
ready for the night. On Tues-

day 7th February. The arena 
was packed to the brim with 

superb school choirs, and en-
thusiastic parents,  with the 

Old Palace school choir at the 
heart of it all.  Performing with 

celebrities, world renowned dancers and famous musicians, 

the children sang their hearts out on a night to truly remem-
ber.  The concert was a 

huge success, and the chil-
dren showed patience 

throughout a 3 hour re-
hearsal, and remained pro-

fessional, making Mr. 
Heighington, their school, 

and their parents incredibly 

proud. As well as thanking the children, we would also like 
to thank the parent volunteers and staff who stayed so late 

to make sure the children returned safely, and a special 
thank you to Mr Heighington, for all his hard work to make 

sure the night was a such a success.  

IMPORTANT DATES  

 

 

 

 

SPRING HALF TERM  

Monday 13th FebðFriday 17th Feb 2017 

 

END OF SPRING TERM  

(EASTER HOLIDAY)  

Monday 10th April - Monday 24th April 2017 

Return to school 25th April 2017  

 

SUMMER HALF TERM  

Monday 19th Mayð Friday 2nd June 2017 

 

END OF SUMMER TERM  

(SUMMER HOLIDAY)  

Monday 24th Julyð4th September 2017 

Return to school 5th September 2017  

 

All other important dates will be available on our 
school website www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk  

MEET OUR RECEPTION SUPERHEROES  

On Thursday 26th January Reception went on a trip to 
visit the Discovery Story Centre in Stratford. When the 

children arrived they were  taken upstairs to the Story 
World room where they got to use their imagination by 

pretending they were on a special mission. To finish off 

the visit, they took their adventures outside to the Story 

Garden. This was very exciting; containing a monsterôs 
tongue slide, a space craft and a pirate ship. The chil-

dren had an amazing time and came back to school with 
fantastic ideas to use in their stories.   

To support this the children also got to dress up as su-

perheroes (as did some teachers too!) The children 
made masks and went on mini missions in the class-

room, showing off their super powers as they acted out 
their superhero stories. Thank you to the parents for 

helping to transform the pupils with such amazing cos-

tumes. 

PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTIONS 

Yesterday the school held parent governor elections. The 
three candidates with the highest number of votes were 

Waiseul Islam, Shakotul Ambia and Yarun Nehar . We 
welcome them to our Governing Body. 

Prior to the election all the candidates were invited into 
school on Wednesday 8th February to meet with parents. All 

attended, except for Mrs Asma Islam. They faced a range of 
questions from the audience about how they would support 

and challenge the school and about whether they would use 

the position as a political platform, to which they all replied 
they were doing it for the school.  

We would like to thank all the candidates who stood for elec-
tion, as well as all the parents who took the time to come and 

vote.  



PARENTS COFFEE MORNINGS 

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome all the 
new families who have recently joined Old Palace. Once 

every week on a Wednesday we hold Coffee Mornings for 
parents in the Community Room from 9-10am; some 

mornings have a theme/topic with a guest speaker and 

other mornings are general. Dates of upcoming events/
themes are available on our school website and the notice 

board. 
At the end of each term we arrange an off -site Coffee 

Morning; the venue is chosen by the parents who have 
attended. Recently, a group of 20 mums went to the Ca-

nary Wharf Roof Top Gardens followed by a hot breakfast.  

We would also like to take this opportunity to thank  Nehe-
run, our Year 1B parent councilor for recently facilitating 

two coffee mornings on Healthy Lifestyle. Parents found it 
very informative. She was able to share her professional 

experiences from her dentistry background.  Thank you.  

MATHS VOLUNTEER TRAI NING  

On Friday 20th January, Ms. Kamali, 
one of our Maths leaders delivered a 

training session for our parent volun-
teers. The parents were shown the 

different techniques we use in school, 

which games to play and how the 
games can help develop the children's 

maths skills and learning. Following the training session 5 
parents committed to volunteering with children in Year 3. 

We are always looking for parent volunteers, so if you can 
help, please come and speak to Shelly. 

SUPPORTING Y6 PARENTS WITH SATS  

On Wednesday 25th January, parents 
from year 6 were invited to attend 

our Grammar Workshop. At the work-
shop Ms. Dias-Patel went through 

what to expect in the SPAG test, 

looked at the types of questions the 
children will be answering as well as 

giving  helpful tips and resources  to 
use at home. Unfortunately only 10 parents joined us at the 

workshop. 
On Friday 3rd February, Mrs Naeem presented a workshop 

on Maths, where parents looked at example questions and 

were shown how long multiplication & division is taught. 
Following both workshops parents were given an opportuni-

ty to order CPG Revision guides. 

FS PHONICS WORKSHOP  

On Wednesday 1st February Ms. 
Begum delivered a Phonics Workshop 

to Foundation Stage families. Ms. 
Begum explained what phonics is and 

why is it important. Parents had the 

opportunity to work alongside their 
child with practical activities.  Parents 

who attended also took a resources pack home. 

TIME TO ENGAGE ï READING WORKSHOP  

We held our second Time to 
Engage project workshop on 

18th January. This built on  from 
the Gruffalo theater trip last 

term, and brought the story to 

life through enthusiastic read-
ings from the children and their 

parents.  The workshop focused 
on promoting ways to support and engage children in 

reading. There was a range of activities for the families to 
do including, book making, story puppets and a compre-

hension quiz. Thank you to all who came and made this 

workshop a success. Mrs Rahman and Shelly are looking to 
enroll further Foundation Stage families on the project, as 

there are a few more spaces available. Please speak to 
either of them if you are interested Φ   

ASTHMA AWARENESS & ADVICE  

Children who are asthmatic should have in school their 
blue asthma inhaler (and spacer if in KS1) and a com-

pleted asthma card. Parents should be aware that if 
your child suffers from asthma they must take their 

preventer inhaler (brown inhaler) daily, before they 

come into school. This inhaler does not need to be in 
school. The preventer inhaler contains a low dose of 

steroid medicine called corticosteroids. This medicine 
works over time to help prevent asthma symptoms by 

reducing sensitivity, swelling and inflammation in the 
airways. It helps reduce the onset of any triggers.  

The reliever inhaler (blue inhaler) provides on-the-spot 

relief from asthma symptoms and asthma attacks, re-
laxing the airways very quickly. The reliever inhaler 

must be kept in school at all times.  
The school ensures that every child has access to their 

reliever inhaler and they can use it as and when re-

quired. However, they should use this sparingly, so if 
they are taking it frequently we will contact you to 

discuss this. It could be that the child needs to be 
seen by a GP. The school is only permitted to give chil-

dren a maximum of 10 puffs in duration of the school 
day.  

EARLY INTERVENTION IN FS  

On Wednesday 25th January we 
opened the reception classrooms to 

our parents. The parents were given 
the opportunity to see how mathemat-

ics is taught in FS. Parents went 

around a carousal of activities with 
their child. We planned a wide range 

of cross curricular maths activities from 
counting and ordering numbers, problem solving puzzles to 

baking superhero biscuits! The activities enabled the parents 
to explore the knowledge and skills children are expected to 

learn and allowed parents to take away ideas that they 

could use in the home to support their childôs maths devel-
opment. Children, staff and parents had an enjoyable morn-

ing being mathematicians!  

SPEAKING ENGLISH WIT H CONFIDENCE  

At Old Palace we are currently running a óSpeaking English 

with Confidenceô club for parents with low level or limited 

English.  This is an excellent programme for parent who 

want to learn English quickly. The club is only conversation 

based and does not require you to read or write. If you 

would like to join us, please register your interest with 

Shelly. We meet every Tuesday  9-10am in the Community 

Room.  



SCIENCE  QUALITY AWARD  

Old Palace takes pride in teaching and learning Science 
and to show our commitment, we have decided to go for 

the Primary Science Quality Mark Silver Award! To help 
us do this, we ask that parents and children to familiarise 

themselves with our three science principles, which are 

displayed in school. These are: 
 

1. School council: Science 
makes us curious so we want to 
carry out safe experiments.  
2. Staff: Science provides us 
with the knowledge to explain 
the world around us.  

3. Staff: Science helps us to col-
lect evidence to test our ideas.  

 
Please discuss these with your 

child so that they can share with you all the fun Science 

activities they do at school and maybe help them try out 
some more at home. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL UPDATE  

School council have been meeting 
up weekly to discuss various things 

related to the school.   Recently, 
they have been discussing new 

ideas for wet play.   They decided 

on a few ideas and then also asked 
their classes for feedback.  The 

councillors and classes ideas were 
shared with Mr Palmer who agreed 

to go-head with the changes.   At the start of the New 
Year the councillors democratically decide on a óChairô 

who will lead the meetings and a ósecretaryô who will 

keep track of the minutes. Currently, the councillors are 
deciding on a Go Givers project to raise awareness either 

locally, nationally or globally.  In March, they have their 
first trip planned to the City Hall in London and then in 

June they will be heading to the Houses of Parliament.  

With Comic Relief also coming up in March, the council-
lors are going to be very busy!  

PANTOMINE TIME AT THE PEACOCK THEATRE  

On Monday 23rd January, 
thanks to the generosity 

of Price Water House 
Coopers, Year 4 and 5 

went to the Peacock Thea-

tre in London's West End 
to watch a performance of óHansel and Gretelô. They 

were provided with free snacks and got to experience 
the theatre with other schools from around London. The 

children thoroughly enjoyed the pantomime, as they got 
the chance to join in the fun by singing along and shout-

ing out.   It was great to see all the children really em-

brace the pantomime experience!  Thank you to the par-
ent volunteers who came along and helped. 

LOCAL AREA DISCOVERIES  

As part of their topic work this 
term, Year 1 have been focusing 

on our local area. We took a trip 
to Bob's Park to observe plants 

and animals in our local area to 

help the children distinguish be-
tween physical and human fea-

tures in our surroundings. We 
used magnifying glasses and wore gardening gloves to 

take a closer look, we found some interesting living crea-
tures, such as snails, slugs and pigeons. We also identi-

fied plants and vegetables around the park and in the al-

lotments. We recorded these on our clipboards to help us 
carry on with our learning back in the classroom  

MAGIC ROAD SAFTEY  

On Friday 20th January the chil-
dren took part in a Road Safety 

workshop where they were treated 
to some magic tricks from Magic 

Pete whilst learning the important 

lesson of how to stay safe on the 
road. They learnt about wearing 

bright clothes so that they can be 
seen on roads, especially in the 

dark nights that we have at the moment.   They also 
learnt how to cross the road safely and the importance of 

using safety crossings.  

SAFER INTERNET DAY 2017  

Old Palace Primary School is 
supporting Safer Internet Day 

2017 by joining the global  
campaign to promote the safe 

and sensible use of technology. 

Coordinated in the UK by the 
UK Safer Internet Centre, Safer 

Internet Day took place on Tuesday 7th February 2017 
with the theme óBe the change: Unite for a better inter-

net'. Activities took place throughout the week to pro-
mote e-safety. These included: 

Looking at personal photos which contain personal infor-

mation and deciding whether it is suitable for online use. 
Children also took part in a SID play which focused on 

how much information is shared on social networking 
sites and who has access to these pictures online. 

Parent workshops were also provided for each year 

group. During the workshops the parents were able to 
share their own experiences of using social networking 

sites and they understood the importance of making sure 

privacy settings and filtering systems were in place. They 
also discussed the idea that not all photos may appear to 

be what they seem and to have open dialogues with their 
children about what kind of information is suitable to 

share and not. The parents were the opportunity to join 

their children in their classes and take part in their activi-
ties.  

Useful websites for parents include:  
Kidsmart.org.uk 

educateagainsthate.com 

vodafonedigitalparenting.co.uk  

timetokens.com  


